
The President has charged Federal agencies to recruit and retain individuals with   
disabilities. You were offered the opportunity to provide disability information on the 
SF-256, Self-Identification of Disability, when you on-boarded Federal Service.  Self-
Identification of disability status is essential for effective data collection and analysis of 
the Federal government’s efforts.  Updating your disability status provides the 
Department of the Air Force with data to identify programs or services needed today 
and in the future to support its employees with disabilities. 

Self-Identification is voluntary and your cooperation in providing accurate information 
is critical.  Your information remains confidential. It is not revealed to your supervisor  
and does not go in your personnel file.   

Many employees forget to update their disability status as their health status changes.  
Has your disability status changed since you on-boarded?  It’s easy to update.  

 Go to  and click and then 

Make your selection from the drop down list and click Update

Update Your Self-Identification of Disability Today! 
Be Counted! 

Your Disability Counts!




